






















































































For the meeting of May 14, 2019 

MONTHLY STAFF REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

Candace B. Gallagher, Town Manager/Clerk 

My activities over the past month included: 

• With Mayor Barber and Deputy Clerk Joni Savage, attended a meeting hosted by Jerome of the 
regional chapter of the Arizona Municipal Clerks Association.

• With Mayor Barber, attended meeting with Jason James of NACOG and Tricia Lewis of ADOT 
regarding HURF Exchange funding that has been awarded to Jerome for drainage improvements 
(engineering/design during FY2020 and construction during FY2022) totaling $650,000.

• Continued work on the 2019-20 budget and began training Melanie Atkin on the budget process. 
Budget meetings are scheduled for Thursday, May 30 at 11 a.m., Tuesday, June 4 at 6 p.m., 
Thursday, June 13 at 11 a.m. and Tuesday, June 25 at 6 p.m. Additional meetings will be scheduled 
as needed. We anticipate adopting the tentative budget at the regular meeting of July 9, and the 
final budget and tax levy at a special meeting on July 30.

• Opened new fleet account with Maverik for use by all departments, obtaining cards specific to 
each vehicle, and pin #s specific to each user. The new account will provide more useful 
information regarding fuel expenditures, and the Town will not be paying excise tax on these 
purchases.

• Working on scheduling joint meeting of Council and Planning/Zoning Commission with 
representatives of the Urban Land Institute and NACOG to discuss the rezoning process.

• After consulting with Chief Blair and Marty Boland, suspended the water restrictions that would 
otherwise have automatically become effective on May 1, and provided notice of same via website, 
web alerts, Facebook page and posting locations.

• Continued work with NACOG regarding our CDBG Housing Rehabilitation grant.

• Reviewed and approved several business license applications.

• Gathered and prepared materials for Council meeting packets, including drafting ordinances and 
preparation of extensive schedule of Town fees.

• Following Council direction, drafted ordinances for review and hearings by the Planning & Zoning 
Commission (amendments to R-2 and C-1 zones and elimination of super majority vote by Council 
currently required in order to override Planning & Zoning recommendations).

• Continued maintenance of Town of Jerome website and Facebook page.

• Continued to meet and/or speak individually with residents, businesspeople, contracted 
professionals, members of the governing body, and staff regarding various issues.

• Continued to field and respond to day-to-day issues requiring my attention, including considerable 
support to Planning & Zoning. 

Following are a water flows report and an accounting of sales tax revenues through March. As 
always, please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
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